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Week 7 
19 - 23 
November 

19 
 
 

20 
 
2019 Pre-Primary Cohort 
Parent Meeting 1.15 pm in 
Room 17 followed by a 
School Tour for those 
interested 
 

21 
2019 Kindergarten Cohort 
Parent Meeting 1.30 pm for 
a School Tour followed by a 
teacher presentation in 
Room 20, 2.20 pm 
 
2018 Board Open meeting 
5.30 pm in the Staff Room 
 

22 
 
 
 
 

23 
 
Assembly PPC 
 
Balcatta Academic 
Challenge – 2 teams 
of Year Five students 
invited to compete 

Week 8 
26 - 30 
November 

26 
 
 

27 
 
 

28 
 
 

29   
 
 

30 
 

 

Osborne Park Show Choir Night Performance on the Main Stage 

Come along and listen to our students sing!! The Choir rocked their rehearsal – Ms Edwards, and Mrs 
Mount-Bryson, you must feel exceptionally proud of the students’ effort and passion!   

Tonight the Choir will sing for a general public evening audience.  Singers are to gather at the main gate 
on Royal Street by 6.15 pm to warm up their vocal chords and prepare.  Our school expects to take the 
stage between 6.30 and 7.30 pm, as part of the Schools Choir Presentation.  

We wish our singers a tuneful triumph! See you there… 

Lapathon – what an event!! 

We have extended our Lapathon prize cut-off date until Monday, 19 
November.  Lots of money has been coming in so thank you for your 
great efforts!  Prizes will be announced on Tuesday at the mini 
assembly, along with the final amount raised. Thanks again for your 
outstanding support of this event! 

Tuart Hill Primary School  
 

Independent Public School 
   

Banksia St Tuart Hill WA 6060 

Ph: 9349 1799  

Email: TuartHill.PS@education.wa.edu.au 



 

     

Board Open Meeting 

The Tuart Hill School Board reminds interested parents that they are invited to our Board 2018 Open 
Meeting, next Wednesday 21 November 2018, 5.30 pm in the Staff Room at School. 
Board members will present a report of their actions during 2018 and may include potential directions for 
2019. 
Please RSVP to Beverly Innes so that we may ensure enough chairs for all who wish to attend. 

Sports News 

Next Thursday during Senior Sport we have our first Duathlon 
training/coaching event. 

Students will need to bring:  

¶ A bike, helmet and lock OR 

¶ Scooter and helmet OR 

¶ They will be running for the session 
Duathlons will be held every Thursday afternoon for the next 3 weeks.  Students can leave their bike 
against the fence around the cricket nets and take their helmet with them to their bag hook.  Please 
ensure you label your child’s helmet!! 

Proposed Tuart Hill Netball Team  

Mrs Cathy Connolly is keen to support the Tuart Hill students to 
form a school netball team, that might compete in our local 
competition. To learn more about the proposal, gauge interest 
and hear suggestions, a Parent Meeting will be held on 
Thursday 22 November at 3.10 pm in the school staff room.   

Please email Catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au if you 
are interested but cannot attend or if you have any further 
queries; thank you. 

Hold the Date – Karate demonstration Friday 7 December from 2pm in the School Hall 

Parents are invited to attend a short Karate demonstration in the School Hall on Friday 7 December from 
2.00 pm.  Current students will showcase their skills under the tutelage of their instructor.  All welcome! 

mailto:Catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au


 

Talent Showcase 

We will be holding our ‘showcase of talent’ on Wednesday 12 December after lunch in the undercover 
area. 

If your child is 
interested in entering, 
please get a form 
from Mrs Edwards or 
the Front Office.   

All prospective entries 
must be 
demonstrated to Mrs 
Edwards, thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kapture School Photography 

We have been advised by Kapture Photography that all sports and/or special team photos taken this 
year will be removed from their website at the close of Term 4. This is your last chance to view and 
purchase these photographs. Please visit www.kapture.com.au and access the gallery using our school 
code, which is available from the school office. This code can also be used to purchase class or individual 
photographs should you have not ordered earlier in the year.  

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kapture.com.au&data=02%7C01%7CKeira.vanderWal%40education.wa.edu.au%7C30a8beaec52d414e145708d645535cd5%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636772621674808641&sdata=GujTWf0Z1jm5COFtCVTV2Zhml2Md8wtveTewf%2FSsavQ%3D&reserved=0


 

Canteen Volunteers Needed Urgently to help us through to the end of Term 

Our canteen provides hundreds of healthy snacks and 
delicious lunches each week to support our parents, feed 
our students and share occasional treats.  Kate does an 
amazing job to ensure that quality menus are planned, 
fresh produce is sourced, delicious orders are cooked and 
food is prepared to the highest standards.  

However, we need support! Our canteen does not run on 
Kate’s work alone.  Please can you volunteer? 

The critical times when we need assistance are: 

9.00 -11.00 am and 11.30am – 1.30 pm. 

We need help Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. Please consider if you can give some of 
your time.   Email Kate on canteenthps@gmail.com or drop by in the mornings.  

School Battery Collection Program 

West Australians dispose of an estimated 18 million batteries per year.  This is a 
lot of batteries and most of these end up in landfill. The dry cell battery 
recycling program is all about trying to change this and through this program 
Western Australia is now the largest recycler of dry cell batteries in Australia.  

As useful as batteries are they unfortunately can contain toxic substances which 
can be harmful if released into the environment.  They also contain valuable 
metals that can be recycled, so what a waste it is to discard them into landfill. 
 

Batteries should not to be disposed of in the general household rubbish green 
lid bin.  Batteries placed in these bins may end up at a composting facility and 
cause contamination. They also won’t be recycled if they go into the yellow top 
recycling bin as the processes at these recycling plants don’t recycle items like 
batteries. 

The Mindarie Regional Council’s collection officer collects unwanted batteries once a term. Our next 
school collection will be from Monday, 16 November 2018. 

 Our school’s collection weights of batteries will be added to our league tables. This information is 
advertised on our website and can be accessed at https://www.mrc.wa.gov.au/School-
community/Battery-programs/School  

At the end of the year the league table is calculated based on the total amount of batteries collected from 
each school throughout the year. The school with the top weight of collections earn prizes and will 
receive certificates of participation. 

What batteries can be collected? 

 Household dry cell batteries including AA, AAA (single use or rechargeable), C, D, button batteries, 9V 
and 6V. 

                        

X   Lead acid batteries, such as car batteries, laptop computer batteries and mobile phone batteries 
cannot be collected.  Please contact your local council for details of how to dispose of these batteries. 

mailto:canteenthps@gmail.com
https://www.mrc.wa.gov.au/School-community/Battery-programs/School
https://www.mrc.wa.gov.au/School-community/Battery-programs/School


 

Our School is proudly part of Battery Recycling.  We have a (red with a black lid) Battery Bin in the 
Recycling Area outside the Canteen.  We would love to have your unwanted batteries – help save our 
environment for future generations! 

Garden Produce for Sale         

From time to time we offer families the opportunity to purchase produce from our garden at 
bargain prices. This produce is displayed on a table outside the kitchen and varies according 
to the season – just now we have strawberries, broad beans, grapefruit and bunches of 

herbs. Eggs from our chickens may also be purchased from the front office when available.  

We do ask that students and families refrain from picking and eating fruit and vegetables 
from our gardens – including mulberries! 

Christmas Appeal – Donations needed  

This year we are conducting a toy and food drive to support the Salvation Army Christmas Appeal. We are 
asking for donations of non-perishable food items, preferably with a long expiry date, toys and other 
items that can be used by families in need over the Christmas period. A list of suggestions has been 
attached to this eNews. 

Please leave your donations in the box outside the kitchen by Monday 3 December 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notice 

Share the Dignity ΨLǘΩǎ Lƴ ¢ƘŜ .ŀƎΩ Christmas drive  

Donate to a women’s charity that makes a real, on-the-
ground difference to homeless women and victims of 
domestic violence.  

Share The Dignity collects thousands of pads, tampons 
and personal hygiene products every YEAR for women 
experiencing homelessness and poverty. Small dignities 
make a big difference.  

We need help from KIND HEARTED PEOPLE like you 
because your small act of kindness gives monthly 
dignity to Australia’s most vulnerable women. Join the 
campaign for dignity!   

Check out the website 
https://www.sharethedignity.com.au/christmas-

charity/ for more information. 

  Donations at Tuart Hill School may be passed to our welcoming front office staff.   

City of Stirling Charity Clothing Drop Off Day Saturday 1 December 2018 

On Saturday 1 December the City of Stirling is hosting its Charity Clothing Drop Off Day. You can bring 
your unwanted clothes, shoes, handbags, accessories, curtains, bedding and pillows, as well as electrical 
items, kitchen appliances and bric-a-brac to support your local community. For a full list of what you can 
donate, visit www.stirling.wa.gov.au/clothingdropoff   

https://www.sharethedignity.com.au/volunteer
https://www.sharethedignity.com.au/christmas-charity/
https://www.sharethedignity.com.au/christmas-charity/
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stirling.wa.gov.au%2Fclothingdropoff&data=02%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C7e28a468687545bcbeb408d645eee449%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636773289715871414&sdata=fjTknOj3BLo4CRIjmA5jxTKP3CENa7sinCFayGXDPYY%3D&reserved=0

